
 

 

Sept. 29, 2024      THE TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

              
 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

 

Monday, September 30  

 8:30am Rosary @ St. Augustine  Halbur 
Tuesday, October 1 
 8:00am Janet Sander+ Breda 
Wednesday, October 2   

 8:00am Paul Fee+ Arcadia 

 8:30am Rosary @ Holy Angels Church Roselle 

Thursday, October 3 

 8:00am Bernice Mueggenberg+ Breda 

Friday, October 4 

 8:00am NO MASS Templeton 
Sat., October 5 THE TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 5:30pm Paul Fee+ Breda 

Sunday, October 6 THE TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 8:00am Kevin+ & Ralph+ Ricke  Arcadia 

 9:00am For the People of GSCP Roselle 

 10:00am L/D of the Cyril & Helen Behrens Family Templeton 

   

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION is AVAILABLE 1/2 HOUR 
BEFORE WEEKEND and WEEKDAY MASSES  

 or BY APPOINTMENT 

 

    

   

God Bless You 
 

 

 

 
OFFICE in Breda 

P.O. Box 39, Breda, IA 51436 
Hours: Tues. & Fri., 7:30am–11:30am 

Phone: 712-673-2582 
Goodshepherd@westianet.net 

 

ST JOHN THE BAPTIST, Arcadia 

ST BERNARD, Breda 

SACRED HEART, Templeton 
 

ST AUGUSTINE, Halbur 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
Mt. Carmel 

HOLY ANGELS, Roselle 
 
 
PASTOR 
Rev. Terry Roder 
Rectory (712-673-2351) 
For emergencies & weekends 
Fr. Roder`s mobile (712-267-0073) 
RoderT@scdiocese.org 
 
PRIEST IN RESIDENCE [RETIRED] 
Rev. Richard Remmes [Arcadia] 
(712-790-6888) 
 
BOOKKEEPER 
Cindy Lawler  Breda Office 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Julie Eich   Arcadia Office 
 
PARISH DIRECTORS 
Joel Dentlinger, Becky Vonnahme 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL  
Joe Behrens   Janet Muhlbauer 
Russ Riesenberg  Ann Schmitz 
Erin Sundrup       Kassie Wernimont 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
EmmaLee Miklosovic  

Carroll Co. Religious Ed. (CCRE) 
712-792-0513 

Julie Von Glan 712-790-6416 
Arcadia & Vail 

 
PARISH RENTAL CONTACTS 

 

St. Bernard Mary Nieland  
Center/Gym 

Call Cindy Lawler 712-673-2582 

St. John Parish Hall 
Call Julie Eich 712-689-2595 

St. Augustine Parish Hall/Gym 
Call Julie Eich or Cindy Lawler 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall   
Call Michelle Pudenz 712-830-8327 

 

Rental Rates are posted on website 
gscpcarrollco.org 

 
BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ARE DUE WEDNESDAY EVENINGS 
stjohnarcadia@gmail.com 

GOOD 

SHEPHERD 

CATHOLIC 

PARISH (GSCP) 

 
 
 
 

http://gscpcarrollco.org/ 



 

 

ALL PARISH NEWS 
 
If anyone is still interested in giving to the Mission Appeal, 
please put your money in an envelope and mark “For Mis-
sions”. 
 
Priesthood Sunday is TODAY, Sunday, September 29th.  It is 
a special day set aside to honor priesthood in the United States.  
It is a day to reflect upon and affirm the central role of the priest-
hood in the life of the Church. On Priesthood Sunday let us pray 
for our priests and praise God for their courage and generosity. 
May our Lord bless them for their loving care especially in our 
local churches during these unprecedented times.  

 
Together as One is an opportunity for us to be 
good stewards of God’s gifts as we share with 
other Catholic’s our treasure and blessings and 
show our love for one another. Together as 
One gives us the opportunity to act together as a 
family of faith and support the programs and 

services no single individual or parish can offer by themselves. 
Your gift is important. Every gift, regardless of size, is vital to 
the success of the Appeal.  
 
New Address for Fr. Remmes:  Addington Place, 1214 East 
18th Street, Rm. #401, Carroll, IA 51401 
 
There will be NO morning mass or First Friday Adoration  
on Friday, October 4. 
 
The Knights of Columbus will be having their annual Tootsie 
Roll Drive at all masses, October 5-6. All proceeds benefit 
adults with intellectual disabilities within our communities. 
Thank you for your generous support!  
  
FORMER ST. BERNARD SCHOOL BUILDING UPDATE:  
The Good Shepherd Catholic Parish Finance Council will begin 
accepting formal proposals for the purchase and possible renova-
tion of the former St. Bernard school property. A Request for 
Proposal form must be completed with the bid and can be ob-
tained by emailing goodshepherd@westianet.net. The Finance 
Council will only consider proposals that explain how the build-
ing will be utilized to provide a clear benefit to the community of 
Breda and the surrounding area. (For example, recreational pur-
poses, housing or business ventures that fill identified needs). If 
there are no proposals that meet these criteria, the Finance Coun-
cil will hold on to the property to explore other options. All in-
terested parties should return the completed proposals by Tues-
day, December 3, 2024. To schedule a tour of the facility, con-
tact Becky Vonnahme at 712-210-4974.  
 
UPDATE ON GSCP DEBT:  Parish members will soon receive 
a copy of the GSCP Annual Report documenting finances for 
fiscal year July 1, 2023, through June 30, 2024. When you re-
view this report, you will note encouraging progress has been 
made on payment of past debt to Kuemper. For example, all past 
debt from Our Lady of Mt. Carmel, St. Bernard, and Sacred 
Heart, has now joined St. John’s as being completely paid off. 
This is great news and reason to celebrate! And, on another posi-
tive note, parishioner donations are on track to cover current op-
erating expenses moving forward. The bad news is that Good 
Shepherd Catholic Parish still owes nearly $1 million in past 
assessment debt that continues to negatively impact Kuemper’s 
budget. While we are confident future assessments will be re-
duced, we can’t ignore this past debt. Without a substantial in-
crease in donations from all parishioners, the GSCP Finance 
Council will have no choice other than to explore the possibility 

of selling some assets. This could include telephone stock and 
non-church buildings that have value. Our parishioners have 
done a fantastic job coming together and building this new parish 
community, and we feel strongly that the future is very bright for 
meeting our financial obligations. However, as difficult as it will 
be, we must meet our duty to pay this overdue debt. 

Looking Ahead:  Active priests of the Diocese of Sioux City 
will be attending a diocesan Convocation held in Sioux Falls 
from October 7 until October 10.   So no daily masses at Arcadia 
and Breda on those days.   
 
KUEMPER NEWS: 
Kuemper is seeking a Technology Support Assistant. This role is 
essential in ensuring that students and staff have the tools and 
resources they need to enhance learning and teaching through 
technology. The ideal candidate will be a problem-solver with a 
passion for education and technology. Go to kuemper.org. 
 
Kuemper’s Upcoming Important Dates: 
Sat., Oct. 5:  Jr. Class After Prom Can Collection; Carroll Band 
Day Parade 
 
Kuemper Alumni:  Thank you to all who participated in the 
Kuemper Homecoming Events! 
 
Fall is a beautiful season full of color and crisp fresh air.  A 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Experience is like autumn 
because it’s a weekend full of fresh air, new beginnings, and a 
time to rejoice in the beauty of your marriage.  It’s a great time 
to rekindle communication and enjoy some time away.  For more 
information call: Greg and Denise at (563)608-3305 or register 
at wwme.org.  Our upcoming weekend is November 8-10 in 
Holstein, Iowa.  
 

Couple Prayer Series Begins MONDAY, SEPT. 30TH 
How Do Couples Who Pray Together Get That Way?  Our 
special “Couple Prayer Series” (www.coupleprayer.org) offers 
married or engaged couples a unique chance to experience first-
hand why couples who not only attend church regularly but who 
pray together on a daily basis have a divorce rate of less than 1 
divorce in every 1000 marriages.  Six MONDAY sessions, 
7:00 to 9:00 p.m., begin Sept. 30 at St Lawrence Collison 
Hall.  Please register in advance so that we can prepare sufficient 
handouts.  To register please send email with your name and 
phone number to ssteffen@stjp2carroll.org  or contact our 
Church Office at 712-792-9244. As one young husband said, “I 
really came because my wife asked me to, and it was with 
reluctance.  But by the sixth week I felt closer to God and my 
family than I ever have before.” 
 
St Rose of Lima #6 will meet on Thursday, October 3 at the 
Bishop Greteman Center at 5:00 pm. It will be our annual 
drive for the Carroll County Nest. Members are asked to bring 
new baby items or monetary cash donations. Guest speaker will 
be Sara Skinner.  Reservations need to be made to Audrey Beh-
rens by Monday, September 30 at 712-790-9382.  
 
Women’s Welcome Retreat will be held at the Kuemper High 
School Library the weekend of October 5/6.  If interested, please 
contact Chelsey Goetzinger (712-210-6605). 
 
The Carroll Area Iowans for Life invite you to a Life Chain in 
Carroll on Sunday, October 6 at the County Courthouse from 2-
3pm.  We will meet on 1:45 to distribute signs.  All ages wel-
come. 
 

mailto:goodshepherd@westianet.net
http://wwme.org/
http://www.coupleprayer.org
mailto:ssteffen@stjp2carroll.org


 

 

The Catholic Daughters and the America 
Needs Fatima Group will hold a Rosary Ral-
ly in Holy Spirit Church on Saturday, Octo-
ber 12 at 12:00 Noon and last an hour.  Tens 
of thousands will be holding rallies across the 
world praying the rosary at this same time for 
Peace and Unity in the World.  Now more than 
ever we need to be praying for our 
World.  Everyone is invited and encouraged to 
attend and bring a friend.  Human efforts alone 

have failed to solve America's problems.  We turn to God through 
His Holy Mother asking His urgent help.  When we are praying 
the Rosary "Mary is  holding our Hands!     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, ARCADIA 

 
St. John's 150th Anniversary t-shirts are now for sale for $15/
each.  You can choose from 3 different colors and can either or-
der them online at https://st-john-150th.itemorder.com/shop/
home/    and click on the shopping cart to begin your order by 
credit card with a credit card or order from Pat Vogl with pre-
paid cash or a check. Sizes vary from Small to 4X with children's 
sizes available as well.  Samples of the shirts are hanging in the 
back of church so take a look and contact Pat at 712-689-2375 for 
more information on getting yours ordered!!  
 
Faith Formation is set to begin Wednesday, October 2, 6-7pm 
in the church hall.  If you have any questions or if you did not 
receive a registration and would be interested in registering your 
child, please contact Julie at the office (689-2595) or stjohnarca-
dia@gmail.com or Julie Von Glan (712-790-6416). 

 
MINISTERS-October 6 

Reader:  Sheila Higgins    
Servers:  Kaylie & Kenadie Wolterman 
Ushers/Greeters/Gifts:  Michelle Schuette, Margaret Gruba 
EMHC:  Amy Schroeder, Mary Pat Venner, Margaret Gruba, Pat 
Vogl, Choir 

 
 

ST. BERNARD, BREDA 
 

The American Needs Fatima Rosary will be held at Kay's 
Korner in Breda on October 12 at 12:00. All, (men, women, 
children), are invited to join in. Bring your rosary and a chair if 
you like. Contact: Becky Villeneuve (712-673-4480) or Jean 
Grote (712-673-2515) for any questions.  

MINISTERS-October 5 
Rosary Leader:  Jennifer Koster 
Greeters:  Chris & Julie Hulsing 
Reader:  Jennifer Koster    
Servers:  Addison Eischeid, Dylan Conley   
Gift Bearers:  Chris & Julie Hulsing 
Ushers:  George Wernimont, Jasen Tiefenthaler  
Body of Christ:  Chris Koster  
Blood of Christ:  Jennifer Koster, Lori Snyder 
October $$ Counters: Arlene Mueggenberg, Sue Mueggenberg 

 
 

SACRED HEART, TEMPLETON 
 

MINISTERS-October 6 
Reader:  Deb Hansen      
Server:  Jaxson Klein 
EMHC:  Dave & Sylvia Sporrer, Ken Behrens 
Church Cleaners (wk of 10/06): Chad/Michelle Kerkhoff, Cole/
Brooke Kerkhoff 

 
 

ST. AUGUSTINE, HALBUR 
 
 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
MOUNT CARMEL 

 

TUCKPOINTING PROJECT UPDATE:   The project is ex-
pected to cost $120,390.  We still have $11,575.00 of this balance 
left to raise.  If you would still like to donate to the project please 
make checks payable to GSCP and put a note in the memo that 
it’s for the OLMC tuck pointing project or write it in a note or on 
the envelope.  You may put your donation in the collection basket 
or mail it to the Parish office at: GSCP, PO Box 39, Breda, IA 
51436.  Thank you.  

 
 

HOLY ANGELS, ROSELLE 
 

Holy Guardian Angels will be celebrating their Feast Day 
Mass on Sunday, October 6, 9am in Roselle.  Please Come 
Join Us!!  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Adult $8,537.00  

Youth 4.00 

Loose Offering 432.00 

Kuemper Support 1,100.00 

Building Fund-OLMC 100.00 

Guild Dues-SJ 100.00 

SH Guild-Heithoff funeral 150.00 

Retirement for Religious 20.00 

Missionary/Propagation of Faith 2,895.69 

Stewardship 

Weekend of September 21/22 

https://st-john-150th.itemorder.com/shop/home/
https://st-john-150th.itemorder.com/shop/home/


 

 

PERSONS WISHING TO 
JOIN THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH, whether baptized in 
another faith or unbaptized and 
over the age of seven [7], may 
contact Fr. Roder at any time of 
the year to begin the process 
known as the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA), or 
the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Children (RCIC).  

NEW PARISHIONERS may register in the parish of their choice by  visiting the 
website (http://gscpcarrollco.org/parish-registration), choosing the “ABOUT” drop-
down menu, clicking on Parish Registration, and completing the form. WELCOME! 

BAPTISM CLASS is offered to couples who are having a child baptized for the first time in one of the 
churches of Good Shepherd Catholic Parish. —New parents, CONGRATS! PLEASE email Fr. Roder so a 
day and time for the class can be scheduled with you (there might be more than one couple attending, 
which is a good thing!). 

5 star banking 
bredasavingsbank.com 

712-673-2321 

   

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

Pietra Fitness 

 

Pietra Fitness 

Offers stretching and strengthen-

ing classes featuring Christian 

prayer in the Catholic tradition.  

Coming Fall 2024 

 Jk 

  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: It is advisable to begin this at least 9 months before the wedding day. If either 
the bride or the groom was previously married and has not yet done the annulment process, that will be necessary 
before marriage preparation can begin. Please contact Fr. Roder so that all preparations may be completed in 
time for the wedding and marriage. Remember, the wedding is just a day, while marriage is a LIFETIME! 

Open September 6 

Fridays 

Noon-6:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 

10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Sundays 

Noon– 4:00 p.m. 

16624 120th St 

PO Box 3 

Breda, IA 51436 

(712) 673-2305 Tel 

(712) 830-5375 Cell 

Mike.uhlenkamp@planpioneer.com 

 

   GROTE BROS  EXCAVATING 

   712-790-7110 

  John Grote  

                                                                                                               

God Bless 

 

Bar & Grill  

109 Front St  

Arcadia, IA  

712-689-2522  

Features  

Tues: Tacos  

Wed: Big Leg Nite  

Sat: Prime Rib  

Kitchen hours 

 Mon-Fri 11-1 Mon-Sat 5-10 Sun 4-10 

Matthew’s Insurance/Hinners Ag 

Halbur, IA 

 

Matt Hinners 

712-249-5447 


